
 

 Winter weather will soon be here.  There are many issues to remember concerning 

snow.  Be sure to drive and walk carefully.  Slick conditions are beyond our control and 

can set in very fast.  If you don’t have to be out during a storm, please stay in and stay safe.  

The City crew goes out to work on the streets when the snow accumulation reaches two 

inches, is blowing or drifting to affect traffic, or there are icy conditions, needing sanding. 

 Remove all vehicles from the street parking areas during a winter storm.  Don’t place 

them back on the street until the snow has stopped and the street has been plowed.  The 

snow plows are much more effective when they can pass through the street easily and 

straight along the side of the road.  Vehicles on the street must be moved every 48 hours, 

regardless of weather conditions.  The use of ATVs on roadways and sidewalks is 

prohibited. 

 It is the responsibility of the abutting property owners to remove snow, ice, and 

accumulations promptly from sidewalks.  If a property owner does not remove snow, ice 

or accumulations within a reasonable time, the City may do so and assess the costs against 

the property owner for collection in the same manner as a property tax.  Be kind to walkers 

and help make their pathway clear.  Snow from private driveways and sidewalks must be 

placed onto private property.  It is not safe to plow or blow the snow onto an open road.  It 

does make the travel conditions on the road worse and can damage city equipment and 

vehicles. 

 The snow plows deposit the snow along the side of the road.  This means that you 

will have snow placed in the area of your driveway, mailbox, and sidewalk.  The post office 

will not deliver your mail unless the driver can access the mailbox.  The City may make 

multiple passes to keep the street area clear.  This may require you to clean these areas 

more than once for each storm.  There is no way to avoid this snow placement.  When you 

remove the snow, do not place it back in the street or on someone else’s property.  You are 

liable for the snow at the front of your property.  Make sure there is proper visibility for 

vehicles on the street and pulling out onto the street. 

 Please be sure to tell your children to stay away from the snow plows.  These are 

large pieces of equipment and visibility is sometimes hard.  No one wants a child injured.  

Children should not be allowed to play in the snow in the area between the sidewalk and 

the curb; and certainly not in the street.  There have been reported deaths in other 

communities when the snow plows pass, they can cave the snow in and bury children in 

forts. 

 As you are driving, stay back from the snowplows.  Their visibility is limited, 

especially when you follow too close. 

 Thank you for your help with these snow issues.   


